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President’s Report …  A very enjoyable rally for our caravan club 

held at the Woodford Showground for January.  The very warm days made 
conditions a little unpleasant, however, cool temperatures during the nights 
helped for good night’s sleep.  The air conditioners were in full swing during the 
days to make conditions more pleasant and a little easier to cope with the 
extreme heat. 

We had 72 caravans attend the rally.  This is amazing considering it was January 
which is normally a quiet rally period.  We had first-time visitors Mary Ditton, 
also Ross and Jan Munro friends of Carol and Kevin Day.  Second-time visitors 
were Ted and Fay Walker.  Guests were Ric and Fran Bennetts from Western 
Australia who are friends of Cheryl and Rick Henry.  One-day visitor was Mary 
Jacobson. 

Wednesday night, eight members visited the Woodford Village Hotel for dinner.  
On Thursday night, 24 members visited the hotel for dinner and similar numbers 
for Friday night.  All reports the meals were good as well as the service and all 
members enjoyed the nights. 

Thursday and Friday, 17 men and nine ladies enjoyed a game of golf at the local golf course.  Very good 
scores were received and also stiff completion among all members. 

Friday afternoon, 12 members played lawn bowls at the Woodford Bowls Club.  Thank you to Shane Jones and 
Lance Haslewood for doing the ground-work in establishing contact and liaising with club management, and to 
Ray McDonald for organising the afternoon game.  The afternoon craft group saw many ladies making bags and 
tissues box covers.  Everyone had a good time. 

Tai Chi was run by Lyn Hill on Friday afternoon and the numbers were excellent considering the warm day.   
Friday night saw the usual game of cards in the hall followed by tea and coffee. 

A 50-rally certificate was presented to Peter and Nerida Versace and 100-rally certificate to Ray and Jan Steel 
at the Saturday morning meeting.  (Sunday for the badge presentation. Sorry guys.) 

After the meeting on Saturday morning, about 25 members enjoyed art painting with Michael Burdette with 
assistance of Sue Baker.  Thank you both for your skills and patience.  I am sure this session will continue at 
further rallies, and no doubt members’ art skills will advance as the lessons progress. 

80 members left Saturday afternoon at 1:30pm for a tag-a-long tour to Woongooroo Winery Estate at Mount 
Archer.  This was a most enjoyable visit and now many members have more skills and understanding of the 
wine processes.  We all enjoyed a splendid afternoon tea and wine tasting as well as playing games and 
listening to bush poetry.  Thank you, Olive and Noel Jones, for your efforts in organising the event and for 
making the afternoon such a great success. 
Saturday night members played board games in the hall.  It was good to go back in time playing games we 
have not played for years, followed by tea and coffee.  Thanks to Linda and Shane for your time and effort 
organising the games night. 

Sunday morning members enjoyed Tai chi with Lyn Hill.  Thank you Lyn for your sessions over the weekend 
with Tai Chi, you have steadily gained numbers and interest at the rallies keep up the good work. 

Sunday afternoon we had a combined happy hour at 4:00pm followed by a sing-a-long till late.  We had the 
caravan club entertainers and singers playing music and we were very lucky to have Johnny from Imbil, a 
friend of Michael Burdette and Lesley Siffleet playing along and entertaining everyone.  This was fun end 
enjoyable and the interest seems to be getting better at every rally.Thank you to our rally marshals Dennis 
Edney, Alf Hinson and Terry Park for another great job under the duress of heatwave temperatures. 

See you all next time at Lowood for the President’s Picnic rally. 

Travel safe, stay healthy and happy, and I look forward to seeing everyone at the Lowood showground rally in 
February. 

President 

JOHN. 

Issue: 01/2019 QCC  -  Established 1949  January / February 2019  

Then official newsletter of the Queensland Caravan Club Inc 

Email: editor@qldcaravanclub.com.au 
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Next Rally ~ Lowood (Showground), 06 February - 12 February.  Arrive no earlier than 12 
midday, Wednesday 6th February and leave no later than 10:00am Tuesday 12th 
February. 

How to get there .….  From Brisbane South: Follow the Ipswich Motorway then exiting onto 
the Warrego Hwy (A2) towards Toowoomba.  At approximately 15 kilometres, and turn right onto 
the Brisbane Valley Hwy.  At Fernvale, turn left just past the school onto Forest Hill/Fernvale Road 
and follow to Lowood.  Turn right at Mitre 10 Hardware in the main street and, after approx 100 
metres, turn right into the showgrounds. 

From Brisbane North: – Follow the M1 to the Bribie Island Interchange and take the D'Aguilar 
Highway exit.  Approximately 26 kilometres past Kilcoy, turn left onto the Brisbane Valley 
Highway. Continue to Fernvale, turning right to Lowood on the Forest/Hill Fernvale Road.  
Directions as per above. 

A little about Lowood …. Lowood township is located in the 
Somerset Region approximately 13 kilometres west of Fernvale, is 
approximately 66 kilometres west of Brisbane and has a population 
of about 3,500.  Lowood was established as the first terminus of the 
Brisbane Valley Branch Railway in 1884 and a railhead for local 
sawmilling.  As timber was cleared the land was turned over to 
dairying, and a butter factory was opened in 1903.  The town grew 
from the subdivision around the new station.  The name is derived 
from the 'low woods' of brigalow in the Lowood area, as opposed to 
the taller trees elsewhere in the Brisbane Valley.  Lowood Post 
Office opened on 15 October 1888 although a receiving office had 
been open from 1884. 

In 1941, a military airfield called Lowood, which was actually 
located at Mount Tarampa, was established and operated by the Royal Australian Air Force.  No 71 Squadron 
operated from the airfield during 1943 conducting coastal patrol and naval convoy escort missions.  The RAAF 
Station was also used for elementary flying training and also by USAAF fighter squadrons (1942) before becoming 
a RAAF operational base (OB) for dive bombers. 

After the war the airfield was converted into a motor racing circuit, known as the 'Lowood Airfield Circuit', and 
operated for 20 years, the highlight was the hosting of the 1960 Australian Grand Prix.  The airfield no longer 
exists but a small memorial marks its previous location.  The area is now residential with the main runway 
redeveloped and named Daisy Road. 

The railway line was closed in 1993.  Lowood has a local shopping centre, swimming, bowls and golf venues, a 
sports and recreation centre, a showground, a local growers' packing house and the residence of the most 
notable and esteemed George and Yvonne Lacey. 

Club equipment required: First aid kit, fire extinguisher, banner, flags and flagpoles. 

Special needs,  requirements 

or notifications. 

GPS Coordinates:  

Lat: 27°27’46”S 

Long: 152°35’05”E 

DUMP POINT.  Available on site.  Those with a medical need who require to 

be sited close to the amenities are to contact Dennis Edney on 0411 539 494 

by the Monday prior to the rally otherwise this area may not be available.  

Long leads.  

Arriving late!  Please let the rally marshal know. 

Leaving early!  Be considerate to others when disconnecting from the water 

line.   Please do not drive over power leads or hoses. 

Pets: Permitted.  On lead.   Please pick-up after your pet. 

Fees: Per van, per night: $17.00.  Powered. 

$12.00.  Unpowered. 

 Administration fee: $3.00. 

 Hall hire: $3.00. 

Nearest Hospital:  Ipswich Hospital - Chelmsford Ave, Ipswich QLD 
4305. 
Phone. 07 3810 1111.  24 hours 

Nearest Doctor / Medical Centre:  Lowood medical Centre, 8 Michel 
Street.  

Phone: 07 5426 1560.  Open Monday-Saturday at 7:00am.  Closed Sundays. 

Venue Address:  Station Street, Lowood.  4311.  

Nearest cross-street:  Railway and Starion Streets.   Emergency: 000. 
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Thursday 

07 February 

PM hours Ladies Golf.  (Heather Edney or 

Linda Jones). 

Friday 

08 February 

6:30am. 

7:00am. 

11:00am. 

1:00pm. 

1:30pm. 

4:00pm. 

6:00pm. 

Walkers. 

Golf.  (Daryl Kays or Steve Langley). 

Management committee meeting. 

Craft class.  (Yvonne Robbins).  P5. 

Lawn Bowls.  (Barry Lander). 

Happy hour. 

Dinner. Provided by Show Society. 

$20.00 per head.  (see below). 

Saturday 

09 February 

6:30am. 

9:00am. 

9:30am. 

10:30am. 

4:00pm. 

 

5:00pm. 

 

6:00pm. 

 

7:30pm. 

Walkers. 

Morning tea. 

Meeting. (followed by General Meeting). 

Art Classes (Michael Burdette).  P7. 

Happy hour with surprise special guest 

entertainer. 

President’s BBQ Picnic.  Rib fillet Sand-

wich.  P5. 

Dinner. (for those who miss the BBQ or 

who are still hungry-own arrangements). 

Bingo. $5.00 for 10 games.  (Laurel and 

Roger Adams). 

Sunday 

10 February 

8:30am. 

9:00am. 

9:30am. 

10:30am. 

4:00pm. 

6:00pm. 

Pay treasurer. 

Morning tea. 

Meeting. 

Sweep-out of hall.  Assistance required. 

Happy hour.  (combined). 

Dinner.  (own arrangements). 

Rally Program ….       

  - Remember to 

check the rally noticeboard for 

last minute changes to the 

published programme. 

 For those preferring to eat-

out, there are a several local 

eateries and coffee shops in 

Lowood, namely: 

‘Coffee at the Park’, 75 Main 

Street. 0423 835 837. 

‘Olivia’s Pizza’, 3 Walters 

Street. 07 5426 3371. 

‘Lowood Chinese Restaurant’, 2 

Walters Street. 07 5426 2555. 

‘Rudy and Ada’, 12 Railway 

Street.  

‘Lowood Tavern’, 109 Main 

Street. 07 5426 1355. 

 Have a UHF radio?  If so, 

please give an inbound call (Ch 

18) to the rally marshals so that 

your site placement may be both 

speedy and hassle-free.  

Similarly, indicate your planned 

attendance to the next rally by 

checking (ticking) the rally 

attendance sheet located at the 

Saturday/Sunday meeting.  

For those who have booked a meal on Friday 

evening, the Lowood Show Society will provide a 

hot meal.  The cost is $20.00 per person which will consist of the of the following: 

• Roast beef and roast chicken .... each diner will get both meats. 

• Vegetables …. each diner will get a  serving of all of the following: roast potato, roast pumpkin, 

cauliflower in white sauce, peas and carrots. 

• Dessert: apple slice and custard, alternating 

with freshly made fruit salad and ice cream. 

Crockery and cutlery will be supplied by the 

caterers. The caterers will supply cold water, tea 

and coffee. 

Please pay cash to Shane Jones as you enter the 

dining hall.  The dining hall will be setup with tables 

and chairs.  Please arrive at the dining hall from 

6:00pm.  The meal will be served from 6:30pm.  

The caterers may need some help to bring meals to the tables.  BYO drinks.  Alcohol is permitted.   

Lowood Friday Evening Meal …   

A 
gentle reminder that club memberships are due by 28th 
February 2019.  Ordinary membership being $50:00 per 
van, and social membership being $25:00 per van.  Those 

who will not be attending the Lowood rally should contact the 
Secretary for the club’s EFT details.  Similarly, those who would 
prefer to pay by via EFT should also contact the secretary.  The 
email address is: queenslandcaravanclub@gmail.com 
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The Lives and Times of Rodney and Mary Metcalfe  

R 
odney and Mary joined the Queensland Caravan 
Club in 2013 after fifteen years of tent and 
camper trailer journeys with the Mitsubishi 4WD 

Owners’ Club of Queensland Inc.  In June 2010 Rod 
chaired the Australian 4WD 8th National Gathering at 
Pomona, and who should he have to liaise with, but none 
other than QCC Secretary, Gwen Egan.  That Club 
conducted a rally there in the days beforehand.  Now the 
Metcalfes, too, wear the familiar yellow shirts as a result 
of that contact. 

Rod’s place of birth was Newcastle, NSW.  Mary, born in 
Dalby where her father was a stock and station agent, is 
the same age as the QCC.  In 1963, Eric Caton 
constructed privately-owned saleyards in Toowoomba, 
so her secondary schooling was completed at that city’s 
state high school.  Rod and Mary’s paths coincided in Toowoomba around 1969.  Rod, an old boy of 
Rangeville State School and Toowoomba Grammar School was a solicitor in training.  Mary worked as a 
shorthand conference reporter for the Queensland Graingrowers’ Association.  Weekends were 
enjoyed as members of the Young Anglican Fellowship.  Their marriage in November 1970 was just one 
of twelve couples originating from this group. 

Life took a different turn in May 1970 when Rod joined the RAAF Legal Service after being admitted to 
practise as a solicitor in February 1970.  His marble had earlier been drawn out of the barrel for national 
service call-up.  How many young people get asked to marry earlier than planned because their 
employer wants to post them overseas, but will not say where?  

Penang and Butterworth became home for two years from 1971-73, followed by a year in Canberra, 
still engaged in RAAF duties.  Mary worked in the Australian Honours and Awards Section at that time.  
When an opening became available within the City Solicitor’s Office of Brisbane City Council in 1974, 
the couple were elated that Rod was offered the position.  Twenty years of BCC service ensued, 10 
years as a lawyer and 10 years in management roles, during which time their family of two boys and a 
girl arrived.  Mary became the household manager and an unpaid community mother on many 
committee executives, the usual swimming and soccer clubs, scouts, guides and Duke of Edinburgh 
Award running daily a Mum’s Taxi.  Rod’s role involved interesting projects as a council representative, 
e.g., opening of the Southbank Centre, Queen Street Mall, Olympic Games bids by Brisbane, (including 
two trips to East Berlin before the Wall was demolished), Warana Board, and World Master Games 
Board when held in Brisbane. In early years with BCC he made many a court appearance on behalf of 
the Council.  From 1994, a stint followed in the Department of Tourism and Sport seeking commercial 
and sporting opportunities for Queensland in the years leading up to the Sydney Olympic Games. 

His legal career in local government saw him appointed in 1995 as Deputy State Ombudsman, with 
responsibility for local government matters.  While officially retiring in December 2006, Rod has seen 
service as a Member of both the Health Quality Complaints Commission and more recently the Local 
Government Misconduct Tribunal. 

From May 1998 for recreation, the pair had joined the Mitsubishi Club and are still current members.  
Convoy tenting trips to Cape York, down the Birdsville Track, Flinders Ranges and other exciting bush 
venues followed.  On one such trip in 2004, while engaged in a reconnoitre of a weekend trip they 
planned to run, Mary discovered a gravestone bearing her own name in the Leyburn Cemetery. Indeed, 
who was that woman?  There began for her a passionate hobby in the hunt for the Caton family of 
which she knew little.  The lady in question proved to be her great grandmother, and alongside her was 
the great grandfather descended from an Irish Famine Orphan who arrived in Australia in 1849.  Never 

Member Profile ~ Mary and Rodney Metcalfe ….   
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in her wildest dreams did Mary ever think that her research would be accepted on screen by the ‘Who 
Do You Think You Are’ team which prepared Michael Caton’s story in 2013.  Michael and Mary both 
share that Irish famine orphan as direct descendants.  For eighteen months, she was sworn to secrecy 
about the program, particularly after the filming, and had a hard time keeping Rod quiet on the subject 
when he had imbibed a red or two!!  Even our children were not told.  Since then Mary has become a 
family history writer having articles published in several family history society journals when time 
permits, and when she and Rod are not off camping. The bush girl within holds a strong pull.  Writing 
narrative poetry is another of her pastimes. 

The Metcalfes enjoy being members of the QCC family and lending support to country towns during 
rallies.  They take this opportunity to acknowledge the substantial ongoing behind-the-scenes work each 
month that results in pleasant gatherings for so many of us.  ‘Volunteers on wheels’ surely leads to 
‘fellowship on wheels’. 

Craft Project for the February Lowood Rally 
‘Drink Bottle Cover’ 

Material Requirements: 

Main Cover.  

 Cut a rectangle 11inches high x 13 inches high. 

 Cut a 6 inch square for the base, this is then cut 
into a circle after it has been quilted. 

 Cut 2 x 1½ inch x 21 inch for the ties. 

 Cut 2  x 5 inch x 3 inch for the ties casting. 

Lining.  

 Cut a rectangle 14 inches x 13 inches. 

 Cut a 6 inch square for the base. 

Insulbrite Batting.  (30cm available at any patchwork 
shop or from Spotlight). 

 Cut 11 inch x13 inch and a base circle 5 inch square.  

Sep 11-17  Jandowae Showground. 

Oct 09-15  Standown Park. 

Oct 14-22  National Caravan Rally, 

 Albany,WA. 

Nov 06-12  Kilcoy Showground. 

Dec 04-10  Laidley Showground.  (Xmas 

 Rally)  

Feb 06-12 Lowood Showground. (Pres’ Picnic) 

Mar 06-12 Mulgowie (bush rally). 

Apr 10-16 Beaudesert Showground.  (AGM) 

May 01-07 Boonah Showground. (Club B’Day) 

Jun 05-11  Dayboro Showground. 

Jul 10-16  Oakey Showground. 

Aug 07-15  Nambour Showground. 

2019 QCC Rally Calendar ….   

Saturday 5:00pm.  The Presi-

dent’s Picnic is always a popular social event, the cost of 

which is borne by the Club.   This year it comprises barbecued 

fillet steak with grilled onions and sides of coleslaw and condi-

ments.   Look forward to seeing you there.   Alcohol permitted.   

President’s BBQ Picnic …. 



QCC Wanderer - Woodford/Lowood Edition             www.qldcaravanclub.com.au                 Page 6 of 11 

QCC Wanderer      Woodford / Lowood ~ January / February 2019 Page 6 

♫  Happy Anniversary to you for February 2019 ♫ 

♫  Happy Birthday to you for February 2019 ♫  

01 Sue Stephenson 

01 Di Brearley 

03  Jan Steele 

05 Ron Smith 

05 Shirley Sheehan   

07 Sue Thorpe 

10 Marianne Materne 

11 Carolyn Kahler 

15 Les Buzza 

17  John Carroll 

18 Gayle Johnston 

20 Graham Barr 

23 Sue Baker 

24 Laura Seccombe 

24 Steve Langley 

24 Minnie Holt 

05 Jan and John Miers 

06 Barbara and Merv Cook 

08    Sandra and Ron Smith 

09 Minnie and Jim Holt 

13 Pamela and Barrie Smith 

14 Pam and Rob Robson-Petch 

Attendees @ Woodford …. 

18 Helen and David Judge 

18 Mavis and Trevor Martin 

19 Gwen and Ian Egen. 

20 Pat and Graham Barr 

24 Marina and Paul Munr0 

 ABRAHAM, Beres and Carmel. 
 ADAMS, Roger and Laurel. 
 BAKER, Darren. 
 BAKER, Gordon and Sue. 
 BARR, Graham and Pat. 
 BEKER, Bert and Yvonne. 
 BENNETTS, Ric and Fran. 
 BREARLEY, Paul and Di. 
 BRIDGES, Roy and Carmel. 
 BURDETTE, Michael and SIFFLEET, Lesley 
 CARROLL, John and Jenny. 
 CHESNEY, Neil and Marie. 
 COCHRANE, Jeff and Jean. 
 CRAGG, Ken and Lyn. 
 CRAWFORD, Geoff and KING, Margaret. 
 DAY, Kevin and Carol. 
 DITTON, Mary. 
 DOBE, Bill and Ann. 
 DONALDSON, Janelle. 
 DROUGHT, Michael and REEDY, Linda. 
 EDNEY, Dennis and Heather. 
 EGEN, Ian and Gwen. 
 FITZGIBBON, Colin. 
 GAFFNEY, Frank. 
 GIBSON, Barry and Wendy. 
 GODWIN, Carl and LOWCOCK, Lorraine. 
 GRAY, Geoff and Dell. 
 GREEN, Rod and Bev. 
 HASLEWOOD, Lance. 
 HENRY, Rick and Cheryl. 
 HETHERMAN, Patrick and Ann. 
 HILL, Roy and Lyn. 
 HINSON, Alf and Desley. 
 HOLT, Jim and Minnie. 
 JARRETT, Gary and Noeleen. 
 JONES, Olive and Noel. 
 JONES, Shane and Linda. 

 JUDGE, David and Helen. 
 KAHLER, Merv and Carolyn. 
 KAYES, Darryl. 
 LACEY, George and Yvonne. 
 LANDER, Barry and Gail. 
 LANGLEY, Steve and Robyn. 
 LILEY, Harold and Bev. 
 LOWE, Phil and Del. 
 LOWRIE, Des and Yvonne. 
 MACDONALD, Ray and Pam. 
 MARTIN, Trevor and Mavis. 
 MATERNE, Rudi Marianne. 
 MAY, Bruce and Gail. 
 McDOWALL, Kem and Bev. 
 McLEOD, Des and Jenny. 
 MEDFORD, Colleen. 
 METCALFE, Rodney and Mary. 
 MIERS, John and Jan. 
 MUNRO, Ross and Jan. 
 NOFFKE, Owen and KIRBY, Jan. 
 PARK, Terry and Denise. 
 RIDER, John. 
 ROBBINS, Yvonne. 
 ROBSON-PETCH, Ron and Pam. 
 RUTHERFORD, Bob and Barbara. 
 SHEEHAN, Graham and Shirley. 
 SKINNER, Adrian and Gayle. 
 STEELE, Ray and Jan. 
 STEVENS, Brian and Karon. 
 TEBBIT, Bob and Marilyn. 
 THOROGOOD, Mackenzie. 
 THORPE, Jim and Sue. 
 TRULOFF, Bruce and Chris. 
 USHER, Les and Brenda. 
 VERSACE, Peter and Nerida. 
 WALKER, Ted and Fay. 
 WAYCOTT, Bill and Denise. 

Queensland Caravan Club Welcomes 
Visitors:      Day Visitors First Time Visitors: First Time Visitors: 

Ric and Fran Bennetts (WA).   Mary Jacobson. Mary Dutton.  Ted and Fay Walker. 

(friends of Rick and Cheryl Henry.)  & Peter Gawen.     Ross and Jan Munro. 
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Lucky Woodford Raffle and Van Draw Winners … 

• 1st $50 Voucher, donated by QCC ~ Desley Hinson. 

• 2nd Basket, donated by Olive Jones ~ Barbara Rurtherford. 

• 3rd Camp Light, donated by Unknown ~ Alf Hinson. 

• 4th, Book, donated by Shirley and Graham Sheehan ~ Minnie 

Holt. 

• Lucky Van Draws ~ Bruce and Gail May, and, Carl Godwin/

Lorraine Lowcock. 

Position Incumbent Phone Email 

President John Carroll 0417 153 880 president@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Secretary Heather Edney 0411 522 877 secretary@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Editor  Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 editor@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Webmaster Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 webmaster@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Committee:  Jenny Carroll, Gwen Egan and Barry Gibson. 

Your committee ~ 2018/2019 ... 

Congratulations golfers.  Nine ladies and 19 men partook.  
That’s a record.  Must be the loca-
tion!.  Particularly pleasing to see 

the increase in the number of ladies playing.  And thanks to the unique 
handicap system, from which a surprise winner emerged.  It just 
shows that a 100/1 chance can win! 

RESULTS: 

Mens:  (The range of net scores were 28.0 - 46.75.) 

1st Jeff Cochrane, 28.0. 

 2nd Owen Noffke, 36.25. 

 E3rd Jim Holt, 36.25. 

 E3rd John Ryder, 36.25. 

 Longest drive, Owen Noffke. 

 NTP, Ray MacDonald; 

Ladies:  (The range of net scores were 46.5 - 86.0.) 

 1st Linda Reedy, 46.5. 

Woodford Golf …  

Michael’s art class will continue 

immediately following the Saturday 

morning meeting.  For those attending 

the class, please remember to be good students and complete the homework assignment.  The 

assignment is to select any cartoon character (there are plenty of examples online) and reproduce 

that character in pencil. Shade your drawing in detail to give it a three-dimensional appearance.  

Good luck. 

Michael Burdette’s Art Class …  
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Nerida and Peter Versace 

50  rallies. 

Jan and Ray Steele 

100 rallies. 

Jan Kirby, Craft Class. 
Gail Lander and Carmel Abraham 

Craft Class. 

Woongooroo  Winery Estate 

Mount Archer. 

Members enjoying the afternoon at  

Woongooroo  Winery Estate. 



QCC Wanderer - Woodford/Lowood Edition             www.qldcaravanclub.com.au                 Page 9 of 11 

QCC Wanderer      Woodford / Lowood ~ January / February 2019 Page 9 

 

QCC’s contribution to the 
Woodford community: 
 
 Site fees ~ $ 5,387.00 
 Dining ~ $3,444.00 
 General Expenses ~ $3,864.00 
 Fuel ~ $398.00 
 Total ~ $13,093.00 

IMPORTANT:  QCC rallies span Wednesday 
through to Tuesday.  If planning to arrive at a 

rally site on the first day, namely the 
Wednesday, please do so after 12:00 midday.   
This is to allow the rally marshals time to es-
tablish themselves and to set-up.  Similarly, 

if departing on the last day of the rally, 
namely the Tuesday, please do so before 

10:00am. 

A Freebie from Patrick Hetherman … 

One not to be overlooked.  MURGON.  In the middle of town.    

It was once a comprehensive caravan park, complete with con-

crete plinths, water, power points, toilet block dump point; the 

whole works.   Now it is a freebie, no power but water amenities, 

heaps of space etc. plus IGA supermarket less than 100 meters 

away.  Perfect spot to replenish before moving on.    
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A Synopsis of What’s Up The Road …   

Mulgowie, 06 - 12 March (Bush Camp) 
Saturday 09 March 
 1030 Art Classes by Michael Burdette. 
 1400 Display of Treasured Items presented by Graham 

 Sheehan. Check-in time 1300. 
 1600 Ladies Disc Bowls competition combined with happy 

hour. 
 1900 Overview/discussion of Email, Website and QCC Wanderer by Lance Haslewood. 
 1930 Film of the concert ‘Out Of Africa’ featuring the European crooner Helmut Lotti.  By 

Mulgowie Rally, 06-12 March.  A heads-up on the Mulgowie’s ‘Display of 
Treasured Items’ which will be organised and overseen by Graham Sheehan. 

Members are encouraged to bring along and display items of interest which 
may basically be anything such as: family heirlooms, craft work, hobbies, lace 
work, embroidery, cross-stitching, jewellery, paintings and other art work, old 
earthenware, cameras, sculpture, family history and photos, clocks, period 
clothing and items of yesteryear. 

Items for display will be received at the hall from 1:00pm Saturday.  Graham 
will make a register of items as they arrive at the hall.  Exhibitors will arrange 

their own display which will show exhibitor’s name and a description of the items. 

Once the items have been received, then for security reasons ,the hall will be closed and 
secured.  Continued on page 11 
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Annual General Meeting -  April Rally 
 
Just a gentle reminder that the Annual General Meeting will be held 
at the April Beaudesert rally.  Time to think about whether you can 
offer your time to the Club by serving on the committee.  Remember 
that it’s your club and it cannot operate without a dedicated commit-
tee.  Please have a think about it as there are members currently on 
the committee who need and deserve a break.  

Photographs of members may appear in the QCC Wanderer, the website or on Facebook.  Should a member not 

wish this for this to occur, then the member should inform the Secretary in writing as well as the photographer.  

Whilst all care will be taken to comply with this request, no guarantee may be given that this will not occur. 

Interesting articles required for the QCC Wanderer.  Please submit by no 
later than the 25th of the month.  Please direct all queries in relation to the 
QCC Wanderer to me, and don’t forget that rally photographs (and the 

newsletter) may be found on the Club’s website at: www.qldcaravanclub.com.au. 

From the Editor …   

From Page 10 

The display will 
run on the Satur-
day only from 
2:00pm to 
4:00pm.  No other 
activity will occur 
in the hall from 
1:00pm to 4:00 pm 
on that day. 

At the conclusion 
of the display pe-
riod, exhibitors 
are to collect their 
items and Graham 
will cross-off col-
lected items from 
his register.  Ex-
hibitors may stay 
with their exhibit-
ed items. 

There may be 
plenty of ques-
tions from mem-
bers for Exhibitors 
to answer.  Start 
thinking about 
what you want to 
display and sup-
port Graham’s en-
thusiastic interest 
in this club event. 


